                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES
March 8, 2011
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, Marc Salinas, Dr. Larissa Lucas, Martin Fair, & Gayle Sullivan
OTHERS PRESENT: David Greenbaum, Acting Health Agent & Councilor Liaison Thomas Furey 
MEMBERS EXCUSED:  Kemith LeBlanc


	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

           (Feb 8, 2011)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chair, at 7:04pm.

M. Salinas Motion to accept the minutes. 2nd 

4 in favor, 0 opposed.  

Motion Passes



	3. Chairperson Announcements
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates



	A. Administrative Report

B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Acting Health Agent Report

D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Discussion of The Board of Health Exterior Paint Removal Regulation and RRP

B. Update on the Health District Application

6. Miscellaneous
	The Board discussed with D. Greenbaum how to spend down the money left in the budget. A few of the things the office is looking to purchase are; Office supplies, sound meter, pool kits, Rodent control, flu supplies, licenses for GeoTMS inspection software & 4 inspection kits. Dr. Poremba requested that we look into purchasing a new communications system for Emergency Preparedness. D. Greenbaum brought to the board’s attention that the Fire Department upgraded their communications system and has radios we can use for health emergencies. The board asked how many radios we would have access to, if there is a plan on how to access them & if there is something in writing stating that the Board of Health has access to the radios. M. Fair explained to the Board that the office has emergency plans and that it could be updated with a statement from the Fire chief allowing the board access to a certain number of radios during an emergency. Two staff members will be attending the health fair at Salem High School in April; money could also be spent on items for the health fair.
There was a question about the Strep Pneumonia cases. D. Greenbaum stated he would clarify this with Tracy Giarla, Public Health Nurse and update the board. Copy available in office
D. Greenbaum measured some vacant apartments at 117 Lafayette Street along with the unit Mr. Harrell used to reside in. The units measured were all approximately 160 square feet.  The units are in compliance with the State Sanitary Code.  Mr. Harrell contacted Martin Fair and other health departments about doing inspections at 117 Lafayette Street. M. Fair wanted to speak with D. Greenbaum before speaking with Mr. Harrell. G. Sullivan asked what Mr Harrell was looking for. D. Greenbaum said Mr Harrell has a civil case against the property owners. He wants Inspectional Services and the Board of Health Sanitarians to do a full scale inspection of the building to determine if it meets the minimum standards of fitness for human habitation. This is not our purview and is not a good use of City resources.  What Mr. Harrell needs to do is hire a private inspector to do these inspections. Copy available in office
Councilor Furey thanked the Board for sending letters to Rep. Keenan and Sen. Berry in support of the house bill 1243 limiting smoking in public housing. D. Greenbaum will forward these letters to all nine communities in the tobacco control collaborative.  Dr Poremba stressed that there should be more P.R. on public health such as a banner in downtown Salem or an advertisement in the paper. The 10 year anniversary of the BOH smoking ban is April 1st. We should try and celebrate this in conjunction with the Mayor. Councilor Furey said that he would follow up with the Mayor and report back to the Board.
M. Fair submitted, to the Board, possible amendments to the Board of Health exterior paint removal regulations.

M. Salinas –asked if these changes are going to create more of a burden on the staff? Do other cities and towns around us have the same regulations or do they allow electric sanding with HEPA filtered vacuums?
D. Greenbaum - Only Marblehead has the same exterior paint removal regulation as Salem. The staff will need to stay informed of any changes/amendments made to our current regulations. 

The Board and D Greenbaum will review M Fair’s possible amendments and will continue discussion at their April meeting.  M. Fair will forward the proposed amendments to Sean O’Connor, Shaun Clark and Helen Sides for their review and feed back. 
D. Greenbaum updated the Board regarding the application for the planning grant.  The grant application has been submitted and grants should be awarded at the beginning of April.  D. Greenbaum informed the Board that Sharon Cameron, Peabody’s Health Director, contacted him to inform him that Peabody is listed as the lead agency in the Regional Health District Application. She wanted to know that since the greatest level of commitment is from Salem should Salem be the lead agency.  She is willing to have Peabody be the lead agency.  D. Greenbaum asked the Board their feeling on this.  M. Fair felt that the issue of who would be the lead agency would be clarified through the planning process.  M. Fair informed the board that there was an article in the Salem News about regionalizing health services.  The application is available in our office. 
D. Greenbaum presented a letter to Dr. Poremba expressing his continued interest in the Health Agents position.  Copies were presented to each board member.

	7. Executive Session
	

	
	

	8.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons-Paul
Clerk of the Board

	9:20 PM


	Next regularly scheduled meeting is April 12, 2011 at 7pm

At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.




